
Anti Raging Committee

Ref No. ARCC/MH-4633

The meeting of the Anti Ragging Committee was called on 22nd August 2018 with
reference to the letter receive from anti ragging helpline bearing above mentioned
reference number. The committee heard the students individually who were involved in
the alleged incident. The committee has identified and counseled the victim and
reprimanded other students involved clearly giving them strict warning not the repeat the
perpetrated acts in the future. Written clarification was sought from the students involved
in the incident.

Anti Raging Committee Members

Name of the Member Designation

Prof. Dr. Mukund Sarda Principal

Mr. Shankar Shahu Khatke Police Official

Mr. Milind Joshi Local Media Representative

Ms. Smita Joshi NGO Activist

Dr. Jyoti Dharm Faculty Member

Mr. Aman Mishra Faculty Member

Dr. Ujjwala Bendale Faculty Member

Mr. Latif Inamdar Parent Representative

Ms. Rewati Murli Student Representative

Mr. Manohar Gawade Student Representative



The above mentioned committee members were present and have considered the
complaint and arrived at the following conclusion based on the written submission of the
students:-

1. This is not a matter of ragging. It was a personal fight.
2. The victim agreed to withdraw the complaint voluntarily. The parent of the victim

has also confirmed the same.
3. Victim and the accused students were counseled and the accused were given

warning to follow the rules of conduct of the University.
4. The complainant is satisfied with the action taken by the institution and expressed

his desire to withdraw the complaint. A letter written by the complainant is attached
along with this.

In the light of the above as there is no matter of ragging may I, request you to kindly close
the proceedings.

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully

Prof. Dr. Mukund Sarda


